
FROM THE PRINCIPAL
It was wonderful to see so many parents at last week’s
Parent Information / Meet the Teacher nights. We
appreciate the support and the thoughtful questions to
assist with your child’s time at school. The grade term
overviews and slides from the night were sent out the
following day on Compass, please contact us if you could
not access them.  
 
This week we have inducted our leaders, celebrated an
opening school mass, commenced our Lenten journey
and are very excited to trial our new newsletter format
and invite you all to be involved in the naming of this
“publication!!” There is a lot of information in this issue,
and we thank you for your time in reading it. 
 
God Bless 
Genevieve Smith 
PRINCIPAL 
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A S H  W E D N E S D A Y

On Wednesday the 22nd we started our
Lenten journey as a school community. Mr.
Knight and the Year 6 Leaders led us through
a beautiful and moving liturgy. Ashes that had
been blessed by Fr. Kelvin from Holy Name
Parish were placed on the forehead of all
present as a reminder of our Lenten promises
and prayers. The Caritas Project Compassion
Appeal was launched and we all made
commitments to move closer to God
throughout this special time.



L e n t  i s  t h e  t i m e  w e  p r e p a r e  t o  c e l e b r a t e  t h e
m y s t e r y  o f  J e s u s ’  d e a t h  a n d  R e s u r r e c t i o n .

T h e  w o r d  “ L e n t ”  i s  f r o m  a n  o l d  w o r d
“ l e n c t e n ”  m e a n i n g  “ s p r i n g . ”  D u r i n g  L e n t ,  w e
a r e  c a l l e d  t o  l i v e  o u r  b a p t i s m a l  p r o m i s e s .  I t
i s  a  v e r y  a n c i e n t  t r a d i t i o n  f o r  C a t h o l i c s  t o
p r e p a r e  f o r  E a s t e r  b y  p e r f o r m i n g  a c t s  o f

p e n a n c e  d u r i n g  L e n t .  W e  t r y  e x t r a  h a r d  t o
b e c o m e  m o r e  l i k e  J e s u s  d u r i n g  t h i s  t i m e .

W e  t h i n k  m o r e  a b o u t  H i s  s u f f e r i n g  a n d
d e a t h  a n d  w h a t  a  g r e a t  g i f t  t h a t  w a s  f o r  u s .

T h e  p u r p o s e  o f  t h e s e  p e n a n c e s  i s
c o n v e r s i o n :  w e  t u r n  a w a y  f r o m  o u r  s i n s  a n d

w e  t u r n  t o w a r d  J e s u s .  W e  p r e p a r e  b y
p r a y i n g ,  f a s t i n g ,  a n d  g i v i n g  a l m s  t o  s h o w

o u r  c o n v e r s i o n  t o w a r d  G o d  a n d  t o  l o v e
o t h e r s  m o r e .  



 









F a t h e r  i n  H e a v e n ,  



W e  p r a y  t h a t  d u r i n g  t h i s  t i m e  o f  L e n t  w e  w i l l
t r y  t o  t u r n  o u r  h e a r t s  i n  l o v e  a n d  k i n d n e s s
t o  y o u ,  b y  d o i n g  g o o d  t o  t h o s e  a r o u n d  u s ,
s o  t h a t  w e  m a y  b e c o m e  m o r e  l i k e  J e s u s ,

y o u r  S o n .  M a y  t h i s  s e a s o n  o f  r e p e n t a n c e ,
b r i n g  u s  t h e  b l e s s i n g  o f  y o u r  f o r g i v e n e s s

a n d  t h e  g i f t  o f  y o u r  l i g h t .  P l e a s e  b e  w i t h  u s
a s  w e  b e g i n  o u r  L e n t e n  j o u r n e y .  



G r a n t  t h i s  t h r o u g h  C h r i s t  o u r  L o r d .  



A m e n  

P R A Y E R  F O R  L E N T



On Tuesday 14th March at 10am we will be holding our registration and
safeguarding workshop for any parents who would like to assist in the school as a
classroom helper for the year. Please use the link below to RSVP to the workshop.
Once the workshop is completed you will be shared the document to allocate what
days and time you are available to assist. To register, please go to the following link:
https://bit.ly/Classroomhelpers or scan the following QR code

P A R E N T  V O L U N T E E R S  N E E D E D !

We just received at large order of decodable readers for the infant classes and want
to get them into the classroom as soon as possible. We are calling for any parents
who have a spare hour to join us next week in the library on Friday 3rd March at
1pm to help cover the new books in contact. It will mean you can join us at our school
Assembly after. We will provide afternoon tea! Please email or phone if you are
available to help. 

D O  Y O U  L O V E  ' C O N T A C T I N G '  B O O K S  &  H A V I N G 

A F T E R N O O N  T E A ?

C L A S S R O O M  H E L P E R S

We would like to introduce you to Coco the Quokka our wonderful PBL mascot who
was launched last week at Friday’s assembly. She will be popping up in lots of
different places around the school and we look forward to hearing her messages each
week at assembly. 

C O C O  T H E  Q U O K K A ,  O U R  N E W  P B L  M A S C O T  



N A M E  T H E  P R O U I L L E  N E W S L E T T E R !

We are trialling a new format for our newsletter and we would love your help in
coming up with a name for our publication. The winning entry (student or family) will
receive a prize. Please put your creative caps on and send your entries to:
stephanie.pickford@dbb.catholic.edu.au. Entries close on Thursday 9th March.



O P E N I N G  S C H O O L  M A S S

Our Opening School Mass and Year 6
Induction Ceremony was celebrated on
Monday at Holy Name Church. It was a
true testament of our faith-filled community
with many parents and carers attending. Fr
Kelvin presided over his first mass for
Prouille which was run by the Year 4
students. Our Opening School Mass was a
wonderful opportunity to put our prayers
before God as we start our school year.  



L E A D E R S H I P
I N D U C T I O N

The Student Leadership Teams for 2023
were officially inducted into their roles at the
Opening Mass. Leaders received their
badges before reading the Prouille Student
Leadership Pledge together in front of those
gathered in the church. We wish the Year 6
students all the very best in their roles this
year. 



Y E A R  6  L E A D E R S H I P  T E A M

School Captains

Vice Captains

Mission Captains

Technology Captains

Environmental Captains

Blue House Captains

Red House Captains

Gold House Captains

Green House Captains

 Olivia Ringrose and Lucas Bradley

 Ryan Littler and Adele Scully

 Pedro Holland Lopez and Madeleine Goodwin

 Ariz Ahmed, Alfred Mina, Harry Boyd and Nathan Koon

 Zara Leach, Grace King, Isabella Ong-Grimes and Chloe Sheridan

 Gabriel Edmunds and Kate Chappel

 Christopher Doyle and Sivani Karthikeyan

 Emma Murray and Annabelle Haigh

 Zachary Leach and Luke Kamiya

2 0 2 3  S E M E S T E R  1
S T U D E N T  R E P R E S E N T A T I V E S

Congratulations to the following students who received their SRC badges at assembly this
week:

Emma Coppock, Georgina Gale, Georgia Coupland, Lucy Williams, Isla Leutogi,
Elise Sheridan, Valentina Salinas, Elsie Adkins, Matthew Pepper & Isis Nardi.




The Students Representative Council representatives have been elected by their class. Their
role is to take any ideas their class has to the SRC meetings each fortnight and discuss, plan
and help implement changes to continue to make Prouille a wonderful school. They will
represent their class for the first semester and will be led by the executive: Olivia Ringrose,
Adele Scully, Lucas Bradley & Ryan Littler. 



N A P L A N  2 0 2 3

An information brochure at the back of our newsletter provides invaluable information
about NAPLAN 2023. We will provide Year 3 and Year 5 parents with a detailed outline of
the day and date of each test at Prouille as well as the opportunity for catch up tests
during the sitting window.



****Please note that we need all students to have appropriate headphones that

connect directly to the IPAD via a cord and NOT Bluetooth.*****  

We are excited to announce on Friday 31st March all Year 5 and 6 students have been
invited to attend the full-dress rehearsal of Brigidine College’s production of Footloose.
This is a great opportunity for our students. We are calling on available parents to help
transport students to and from the venue so we do not need to pay for bus hire. Parent
helpers are welcome to stay and watch the production as well. If you are available and
interested in helping, please contact Genevieve via phone or email. Permission notes will
be posted on Compass with all details in the coming weeks. 

" F O O T L O O S E "  T H E  M U S I C A L

Morning session: 10am to 11am
Evening session: 6pm to 6:30pm

We warmly welcome all families of future students seeking enrolment in 2024 and beyond
to come along to our first Open Day on Wednesday 29th March 2023 and experience
what a day-in-the-life of Prouille looks like.

Our Open Day is a wonderful opportunity to see what our school can offer you and your
child. School tours will be an opportunity for parents and children to meet our Principal,
Genevieve Smith, chat with our friendly senior students and teachers, see a typical
school day in action and tour the school facilities.

The Open Day schedule is as follows:

Please see the flyer attached to this newsletter for further information. To register, go to
the following link: https://bit.ly/opendaydbb or scan the following QR code.

O P E N  D A Y  -  W E D N E S D A Y  2 9 T H  M A R C H  

https://www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au/our-school/wahroonga-primary-school-principals-message/


  Girls  Boys 

8 years  Amelia Ringrose  No Swimmers 

9 years  Amelie Ogden Louisson Palmer

10 years  Matilda Quoyle  Isaac Holland Lopez

11 years  Ava Munce  Jack Wilson 

12 years  Olivia Ringrose  Chris Doyle 

S W I M M I N G  A G E  C H A M P I O N S

As mentioned in last week’s assembly, we would like to congratulate all those who took part in the
school swimming carnival. It was great to see so many students taking part in the 25m races
regardless of how confident a swimmer they were. Many thanks again to all our amazing parent
helpers who made the day possible by assisting as a place judge, recorder, handing out ribbons,
starter or lifeguard. You help make these days happen for the children. Below is a list of the Age
Champions for 2023 as well as the Prouille team that will be competing at the North Shore Cluster
Swimming Carnival on Thursday, 2 March. 

T E C H N O L O G Y  C O D E  O F  C O N D U C T

There are still a number of parents who have not completed the Internet and Network Services User
Agreement through the Compass Parent Portal. Please provide consent for this user agreement
ASAP to ensure your child can access our devices, internet and network in class. 



2023 Merit Awards Term 1 Week 1  

Class  Names 

Kindy Koala  Alice Devries and Younah Naghibi 

Kindy Kangaroo  Avery Tang and Saul Fernandes 

Year 1 Lyrebird  Noah Smith & Tara Dallow 

Year 1 Rosella  Savannah McKie & Fletcher Hill 

Year 2 Emu  Amelia Kuhn & William Moraleda

Year 3 Platypus  Amelia Roberts & Faith Murray 

Year 4 Dingo  William Fullilove & Evie Jones 

Year 4 Kookaburra  Alexander Moraleda & Parker Niles 

Year 5 Echidna  Ava Munce & Luke Ringrose 

Year 6 Wallaby  Nathan Koon & Adele Scully 

2023 Merit Awards Term 1 Week 2  

Class  Names 

Kindy Koala  Ella Campbell and Zach Zizza 

Kindy Kangaroo  Hazel Schoenmaker and James Glavac 

Year 1 Lyrebird  William Belsey & Maggie McInnes 

Year 1 Rosella  Conor Rabbit & Edward Mouawad 

Year 2 Emu  James Murray & Amelia Ringrose 

Year 3 Platypus  Daisy Meyyappan & Viaan Singh 

Year 4 Dingo  Amelia Cooper & Harry Brady 

Year 4 Kookaburra  Charlie Kamiya & Mairead De Fries 

Year 5 Echidna  Amelie Boon & William Groom 

Year 6 Wallaby  Harry Boyd & Gabriel Edmunds 

M E R I T  A W A R D S



2023 Merit Awards Term 1 Week 3 

Class  Names 

Kindy Koala  Christian Courtney and Georgina Gale 

Kindy Kangaroo  Arabella Richards and PJ Brennan 

Year 1 Lyrebird  Luke McVeigh & Clementon Goron-Sincere 

Year 1 Rosella  Christian Arruzza, Lucy Williams 

Year 2 Emu  Miguel Monroy & Elliot Cooper 

Year 3 Platypus  Angus Kerr & Alisha Ahmed 

Year 4 Dingo  Georgina Quoyle & Alisha Senn 

Year 4 Kookaburra  Frank Wilson & Kiana Bhandoria 

Year 5 Echidna  Orlando Cain & Gabriella Rice 

Year 6 Wallaby  Lucas Bradley & Grace King 

M E R I T  A W A R D S




2023 Merit Awards Term 1 Week 4

Class  Names 

Kindy Koala  Phoenix Niles & Ian Lee

Kindy Kangaroo  Oliver McDonald & Emma Coppock

Year 1 Lyrebird  Massimo Campisi & Georgia Coupland

Year 1 Rosella  Archie Ronald & Xander Gao

Year 2 Emu  Aaryan Dua, George Teong &Lily Jordann

Year 3 Platypus  Skylar Jang & Louisson Palmer

Year 4 Dingo  Patrick Mouawad & Abigail Jordann

Year 4 Kookaburra  Amelia Bhatti & Dallas Palmer

Year 5 Echidna  Jared Lee & Jocelyn Gibbs

Year 6 Wallaby  Luke Kamiya & Zara Leach






T E R M  1  2 0 2 3  C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S



P & F  F A M I L Y  W E L C O M E  D A Y
1 7  M A R C H  2 0 2 3

Our P&F Family Welcome Day is coming up on Friday 17th March. To register,
please go to https://bit.ly/ProuilleWelcome or scan the QR code below. For further
details, please see the flyer below.







Register for the Happy Families Webinar by going to the Happy Families website or

scanning the QR code below.








